
Abbe Springs Ranches HOA
Board of Directors

Minutes of Special Meeting 8/10/2009

The teleconference meeting of the Abbe Springs Ranches Board of Directors (BOD) was called

to order at7.03 pm MST by President Marshall Adams. Also present were Vice President Susan

Clair, Treasurer Kat Brown, and Secretary Nancy Crowley.

Purpose:

The purpose of the special meeting was to discuss covenant and restriction (C&R) violations at

Abbe Springs Ranches.

Discussion:

Review of Open C&R lssues

The C&R violation for lot 50 was discussed and the board agreed on a new course of action

based in part on advice from the HOA attorney. lt was agreed that one Board Member would

discuss a 'compromise' plan with the property owners. Based on that discussion the board will

reconvene to discuss the next steps.

A letter was sent on December 2, 2008 to the homeowner of lot 22 that he was in non-

comoliance with the C&Rs due to the roof color. The board has never received a response to

the letter. Since the homeowner is seriously in arrears for the association dues and has not

communicated on this matter either, the board decided to not take any further action on the

C&R violation at this time.

Lot 81 has erected a yurt on a permanent foundation with a white roof. A homeowner brought to

the attention of the BOD the nature of the structure and its highly reflective white roof. The

owners of lot 81 had previously contacted the board about their building plans, and the board

responded that the plans submitted would meet the requirements of the C&Rs as long as it was

constructed with a permanent foundation and walls so as not to be considered a tent. No

discussion of the building's colors took place and the property owners were advised in writing

that they needed to comply with all other aspects of the C&Rs. Since the 9 month period

allowed by the C&Rs to complete the exterior of a structure will not be up until February of 20'10

no violation letter will be sent at this time, however, the board will email the homeowners and

advise them that the white roof needs to be changed before the construction is complete to

avoid a non-compliance letter in the future.

Easement lssue

Lot 98 has constructed a fence to stop trespassers. The fence is too close to the road. The

issue is that there is a 60 foot easement along all our roads and the fence is closer than 30 feet



from the centerline of the road. The homeowners have given permission to the board and its
contractor that maintains the road to lower the wires so work can be done on the road. The
homeowner has agreed to move the fence to the proper distance.

Other Business

The C&R ballot amendment failed due to a

Meeting was adjourned at 8:31 pm
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